EXTENSION OF THE AGREEMENT WITH REDFLEX TRAFFIC SYSTEMS, INC. (F: 55-Redflex Traffic Systems, Inc.)

Staff report dated July 24, 2012, was introduced.

It was moved by Council Member Nguyen, seconded by Council Member Jones, and carried by unanimous vote that Amendment No. 2 to the Agreement by and between the City of Garden Grove and Redflex Traffic Systems, Inc., extending the 2007 Agreement including extensions, and the First Amendment by three (3) years with two (2) one-year extensions, for the City's Photo Enforcement Program, be and hereby is approved; and the City Manager is authorized to execute the Agreement on behalf of the City.

City of Garden Grove

INTER-DEPARTMENT MEMORANDUM

To:

Matthew J. Fertal

From:

William E. Murray

Dept.:

City Manager

Dept.:

Public Works

Subject:

RECOMMENDATION TO EXTEND

Date:

July 24, 2012

PHOTO ENFORCEMENT AGREEMENT WITH REDFLEX TRAFFIC SYSTEMS, INC. FOR THREE (3) YEARS WITH TWO

(2) ONE-YEAR EXTENSIONS

OBJECTIVE

To request City Council authorization to extend the current photo enforcement agreement with Redflex Traffic Systems, Inc. for three (3) years with two (2) one-year extensions.

BACKGROUND

The City's Photo Enforcement Program, or red light camera system, was initiated in July of 1999. Over the years, with careful planning, the program has expanded to include eight (8) intersections. The program is self-funding, but more importantly, has proven to reduce accidents and save lives.

The most recent agreement with Redflex Traffic Systems, Inc. was executed on February 13, 2007. The contract was for a 3-year term, with two 1-year extensions. It was extended through August 13, 2012 by execution of the First Amendment to the agreement.

DISCUSSION

In order to keep this beneficial program in place, the Public Works Department is proposing a three (3) year extension. This proposed extension would also allow for two (2) one-year extensions, as did the original 2007 Agreement. The basic terms of the original agreement are unchanged.

FINANCIAL IMPACT

There is no impact to the General Fund. Historically, the photo enforcement program has been revenue neutral for the City.

RECOMMENDATION TO EXTEND PHOTO ENFORCEMENT AGREEMENT WITH REDFLEX TRAFFIC SYSTEMS, INC. FOR THREE (3) YEARS WITH TWO (2) ONE-YEAR EXTENSIONS
July 24, 2012
Page 2 of 2

RECOMMENDATION

It is recommended that the City Council:

- Approve the Second Amendment with Redflex Traffic Systems, Inc. extending the 2007 Agreement, including extensions, and the First Amendment by three (3) years with two (2) one-year extensions.
- Authorize the City Manager to execute the professional services agreement Second Amendment with Redflex Traffic Systems, Inc.

William E Murray, P.E.

Public Works Director/City Engineer

By: Dan Candelaria, P.E., T.E.

City Traffic Engineer

Attachment: Second Amendment to the Agreement

Recommended for Approval

Matthew Fertal City Manager